Weaverham Parish Council

Ordinary Parish Council Meeting

Minutes of the meeting held at Weaverham Community Centre on Monday 11th December 2017 at 7pm
PRESENT: 
Cllrs Peter Wilkinson (Chairman), John Freeman (Vice Chair), Eileen Bland, Gillian Edwards, Bill Reynolds, John Taylor, Michelle Budden, John Oates, Roger Moss, Julian Bland and Iain Lasseter.
IN ATTENDANCE:  Clerk Kim Harding, CWaC Cllr P Williams and Cllr Fifield, J Wilson, PCSO Nichola Devey, E Holland, A Roberts, B Lomas, P Walters, M Margan, A Margan, Mr & Mrs Sant, P Andrewartha
133.
Public Forum (A maximum of 10 minutes is allowed for this item) – A discussion took place about the Northwich Transport Strategy and how it affected the residents of Weaverham.  Residents in attendance suggested that many of the people affected were unaware of the proposed new road in Weaverham and asked for help from the Parish Council to advertise this via a meeting and/or producing leaflets.  It was noted that information about the consultation had been in the Weaverham News, Northwich Guardian, and leaflets had been distributed to Weaverham households although not all households had received these.

Speeding on various roads around Weaverham was discussed.  The adoption of warning signs identifying the speed limit would be taken to the budget meeting for consideration.  It was noted that the police had been out and about using the handheld speeding cameras on roads in Weaverham although PCSO Nichola Devey did point out that they were only useful in the daytime when there was sufficient light.
134.
Policing Matters – was brought forward and Standing Orders suspended so that members of the Police could address the meeting.

It was noted that vandals had caused damage to Weaverham Forest pre-school outside play equipment and that they were looking for funding for some CCTV.  The police had advised them to get some anti-vandal paint.  It was also noted that there had been a burglary at the hairdressers and that speeding was an on-going issue, as discussed above.
135.
Apologies for absence – None.
136.
Declarations of New Interests - None
137.
Minutes of meeting held on 20th November 2017 were approved after amendment: “October 2017 accounts were approved” should read “October 2017 accounts were received”. 
138.
Matters arising - None
139.
Finance and Personnel Committee

139.1
Minutes of meeting held on 7th December 2017 were received.


139.2 
Approved quote SQ-1220 for 3 Fagus Sylvatic Purpurea (copper beech) trees to be planted in the 


Plantation £340 excl VAT. 

139.3 
November 2017 accounts were received.
139.4
October 2017 accounts were approved.
140.
Environment Committee 

140.1
Cllr Freeman and Cllr Oates conveyed their thanks to Jamie Barron, after work done by MCGM, on the A49 roundabout.

140.2 
None
 

141.
Youth Committee


141.1
The minutes of meeting held on 6th December 2017 were received.

141.2
It was noted that a resident had sent an email asking if the Russet Road play area was to be updated.  This would be discussed at the budget meeting.
142.
Planning Committee
142.1
The Planning minutes since the 21st November 2017 were accepted.

142.2
The next planning meeting would be in the New Year, date to be confirmed.
143.
Northwich Transport Strategy consultation

143.1
It was noted that WPC’s response to the Northwich Transport Strategy consultation would be that they would object to the road link from Wallerscote Road to A49 using the former rail alignment and the link to the A556 via the introduction of a further link road.    WPC would also seek a 6 week extension to the consultation period which ends on the 31st December 2017, to enable them to arrange a meeting with the parishioners.
Cllr J Bland left the meeting at 8pm

144. 
Withens Lane
144.1
The minutes of the Withens Lane site meeting were noted.


144.2
MCGM quote SQ-1234 £1,511 excl. VAT was Approved.

144.3
MCGM quote SQ-1235 £1,051 excl. VAT was Approved. 
145.
It was noted that no Joint Cemetery Committee meeting had taken place.  It was agreed that Cllr P Wilkinson would visit the Cemetery to take a look at the CCTV.

146.
It was noted that minutes for the Community Safety Action Group meeting held on Tuesday 14 November 2017, had not been received and therefore a verbal report could not be given.
147.
Members’ Meetings Attended
147.1
Withens Lane site visit – 6th December 2017 – attended by a number of Councillors.

147.2
Cllr P Wilkinson attended a Presentation Evening at the Community Centre to hand out awards.

147.3
Christmas Light Switch-on event – 23rd November 2017 - attended by a number of Councillors.
147.4
Cllr J Freeman attended the Weaverham Community Memorial Orchard Annual General Meeting – 21st November 2017.
148.  
Training for Clerks and Councillors

148.1
It was agreed to book places for Cllrs J Freeman, P Wilkinson, G Edwards and E Bland on the annual CW&C Planning Update – Tuesday 30th January 2018 @ 6.30pm until 9pm – Christleton, Chester.  The event is free.

149.
Discuss any Other Business Considered Urgent by the Chairman.
149.1
It was noted that the Parish office would be closed from 1.15pm on the 21st December 2017 until the 2nd January 2018 at 9.15am.  It was agreed that the Chair or Vice Chair could be contacted if anything urgent came up during this period.

149.2
It was noted that a consultation, about continuing the funding of PCSOs, was taking place between the police and Parish Councils that currently fund PCSOs.  It was noted that WPC do not currently fund a PCSO but it would be considered at the budget meeting.

150.
Cheshire West & Chester Council Matters - Standing Orders were suspended in order for Cheshire West Cllrs to address the Council.

It was noted that 2 village signs had been replaced.  Cllr P Williams agreed to write to the Chief Executive of Cheshire West and Chester Council about the lack of highway funding.  It was noted that this was not a reflection of J Barron’s, S Bentley or P Davies efforts, as they were tied by the same constraints.


Cllr C Fifield agreed to chase up the issue re Acton Bridge Swing Bridge, where drivers were having to slow down when they go over the bridge as the bridge had dipped, since work had been completed on repairing it.  It has been noticed that 20mph signs were going up around Weaverham in particular, it was noted that outside Weaverham High School it was still 30mph but further on Lime Avenue it went down to 20mph.  Cllr Budden thanked Cllr Williams for his efforts re Weaverham’s highway issues but asked whether he knew of any proposals that were currently on the table to rectify any of them.  Cllr Williams said he didn’t think there were any but he would find out. The potholes and the leaves around the Northwich Road shopping precinct were discussed and it was suggested that CWaC Environmental Dept may need to be contacted if the Management Company do nothing about it.  It was noted that the Parish Clerk had written to the Management Company based in London.  It was agreed that the Clerk would contact Acton Bridge Parish Council and Hartford Parish Council to find out how much their Interactive Speed Warning signs were, as both Parish Councils have recently purchased one. 

151.
Return to Public Forum (A maximum of 10 minutes is allowed for this item)

It was agreed to consider including an amount, in next year’s budget, for a litter bin on the footpath between Walnut Avenue/Lime Avenue.  A resident pointed out, there were no litter bins around this area and so litter was thrown on/near the footpath.

152.
Date of next meeting – 15th January 2018 at 7pm in the Community Centre.

